Winchester League of Women Voters

Steering Committee Minutes

	Meeting
	03 Sep 2008, 6:30 p.m.
	

	Host
	Judith Muggia
	14 Dartmouth Street |  781-729 - 3383

	Facilitator
	Jessica Jones
	

	Secretary
	Jo-Ann Michalak
	

	
	
	

	Next meeting
	01 Oct 2008
	

	Host
	Vicky Coccoluto
	25 Fells Road, Winchester | (781) 729-9313

	Facilitator
	Betsy Cregger
	

	Secretary
	Marilyn Mullane
	


· Review and approval of the July meeting minutes 

Minutes were approved unanimously as distributed.

· Treasurer’s Report

· Elizabeth Ghoniem gave 3 reports:  1) Annual Meeting event receipts were $530 and expenses were $980 due to higher than planned speaker fee and transportation, 2) End-of-year budget has $2000 deficit and 3) Fundraising saw $1435 income against $1000 costs which did not meet our fundraising goal of  $2000.  The topic of Fundraising and Visibility was added under New Business for further discussion.

· Members were reminded to use the Reimbursement form whether you desire reimbursement or make a donation so we have a record of expenses.  The form should be submitted to our Treasurer, Elizabeth Ghoniem.  Copies of the form can BE DOWNLOADED FROM THE League website.
· Reports on Services/Events:

· Bulletin update | Vicki Coccoluto


Vicky reported that, as planned, the late September Bulletin will be distributed online rather than printed as in the past. Judie Muggia has sent out postcards announcing this and gathering current emails from the membership.  Emails issues will be sent to each member.  The email issue will list each article with links to each full article.  Members without emails are still being identified so they will be sent a printed version as they are identified and this may take some time.  Town meeting members and selectmen have also received printed copies in the past.  Betsy Cregger volunteered to notify them and gather their emails/addresses so they continue to receive the Bulletin. It is expected the conversion to a mostly online Bulletin will save on printing and mailing costs.  It was suggested that a topic for our Brainstorming Brunch be an evaluation of the online Bulletin.

· Farmer’s Market Community Table | Betsy Cregger


The August 23 table was very successful.  Signs advertising voter 
registration here were posted and 6-7 people registered to vote or get 

absentee ballots.  Fliers on the September 7 Day @ the Races Forum 
were also posted and gathered interest.  It was decided to do the table 
again on September 27th to advertise our October 19th forum and increase 
our visibility.  Betsy will arrange to staff the table.  

· Future Events:

· Day at the Races | subcommittee: Elizabeth Ghoniem (convener), Judie Muggia, Jo-Ann Michalak, Vicky Coccoluto, Betsy Cregger

· Sunday Sep 7, 2008 Democratic candidates forum for Massachusetts State Representative from the 31st Middlesex District.  Elizabeth reported that copies of the volunteer list with tasks and the script for the event were distributed.  It was also suggested that Elizabeth's task list be attached to the minutes since it has proved to be very thorough and helpful and it can be used for the October 19th event planning and other projects too (attached).  It was reported that WinCAM coverage has been arranged.  Betsy Cregger has arranged newspaper coverage (Globe last Sunday and local coverage scheduled to appear Sept 4).  Flier distribution, print and virtual, was reviewed and it was agreed that coverage in Winchester and Stoneham has been thorough as well as being sent to appropriate persons in LWV.  Marilyn Mullane reported that Winchester schools will announce the forum but Stoneham is problematic since school started later.

· Sunday Oct 19, 2008 forum for candidates to be voted on in the State Election for State Representative from the 31st Middlesex District

· Elizabeth Ghoniem announced that the forum will be held in Stoneham Town Hall.

· LWVMA Fall Conference 

Sat, Oct 18, Worcester Marriott:  Judie Muggia will identify members that do not work who might attend.  Marilyn Mullane thinks she will attend.

· LWVMA President’s Breakfast 

Saturday, Sep 27, Newton Marriott:  Judie Muggia will send information to Steering Committee.  Marilyn Mullane will go and Elizabeth Ghoniem is thinking about it.

· HS Voter Registration | Marilyn Mullane:  The date has been set for Winchester High School for October 10 at 9 am.  Dates for Woburn and Stoneham need to be made.  Action:  Marilyn Mullane and Vicky Coccoluto will plan these events and send an email with the details to membership for assistance.

· Fund raising | Elizabeth Ghoniem:  Discussion postponed to October meeting.

· Book Discussion | It was suggested that each member identify a possible title at our next meeting.   The date of the actual book discussion needs to be decided as well as the members of the planning team.  

· P.R. | Jessica Jones:  

· Town calendar:  Jessica is in contact with Craig Rowe to add WLWV dates and events to the Town's calendar.

· Rory Schuler, Ed. of Winchester Star:  Jessica will contact him to discuss ways to make WLWV more visible.  Jessica agreed to be our contact at the Star since they want one person as contact.  Betsy agreed to be our Woburn Times contact.

· Brainstorm Brunch:| Jo-Ann Michalak, Brenda Johnson and Elizabeth Ghoniem

· Sunday Jan 25, 2008:  The group was reminded that we need to put aside 5 minutes to discuss national and state League priorities to be reported back (Brenda will check when our responses will be due).  After a short discussion of possible speakers and locations, it was decided to discuss in more depth at our next meeting.

· New Business

· Fundraising ideas: Given the budget situation, this is a high priority.  Also fundraising would give us more visibility and attract more members.  A subcommittee needs to be created to develop plans for a fundraiser.  Suggestions included a well-known speaker such as David Gergen, Laurence Tribe, Cokie Roberts.  What do they charge and what will people pay since we must cover their expenses and make money for our treasury.  Another suggestion is gathering to watch national political debates or election returns.  It was also suggested to investigate what other Leagues do to fundraise.  

· Chamber of Commerce new resident information packet.  Judie Muggia will contact Kathy Alexander if WLWV information can be included in these packets and more details on the timeliness of distribution to report at our next meeting.

· Non-Partisan Policy.  Jo-Ann suggested that we develop a policy based on Needham's policy.  In discussion, members indicated Winchester already has a policy which needs to be updated.

· Next Meeting

· Book Discussion:  Members share possible titles.   Set date and appoint planning team.  

· Brainstorm Brunch:  Discuss possible speakers for Jan 25 event.

· Fund raiser:  Further discussion of ideas.  Appoint a group to develop plans.

· Chamber of Commerce Packets:  Judie Muggia report.  Do we need to update WLWV info distributed by Chamber of Commerce?  Is this the best way to increase our membership and visibility?

· Moveable Feast, Fri Dec 5

· Non-Partisan Policy.  Decide whether Winchester's policy needs to be updated.

· Voter Registration

